

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

MATTHEW QUIÑONES

Tel: (203) 977-4141

Tel: (203) 977-4141 Fax: (203) 977-4723

- Director of Parks & Recreation acceptance as of September 1, 2022.
- Parks pre-proposal presentation held on Tuesday, August 16, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. for Citywide Parks Strategic Plan. (See attached presentation.)
- Chestnut Hill Park Pollinator meeting held on Friday, August 12, 2022. Will discuss with staff.
- Cove Island Bridge Painting Ribbon Cutting held on Tuesday, August 2, 2022.
- ADA Assessment to begin with Internal Committee, which will include City parks and facilities.
- Lione Park and Scalzi Park playground playsets/repair.
- Carwin Park Project Outline: Tree work taking place the week of August 15, 2022; park benches and tables to be worked on the week of August 22, 2022 and installation of new Carwin Park sign, which will have an unveiling with the Mayor's administration. Date/time TBA.
- Tree Keeper Demonstration for Downton tree inventory with Land Use, Downtown Special Services and Forestry Division.
- Organic Field Program: Fall Program to start this September.
- Scalzi Park, Lione Park, Cummings Beach, West Beach and Cove Island Park bathroom facilities in these major parks will remain open until November 15, 2022 as we have been experiencing warmer weather over the last several years and have the staff resources. Normally bathrooms would be closed on October 15th, which is the last day for the seasonal employees. Porto Jons will be stationed for smaller use parks as normal.
- Sport seasons with Leagues are coming to end of the season. Planning for fall sports programs internally